## FLORIN COUNTY WATER DISTRICT JULY 2024 NEWSLETTER



Florin County Water District would like to notify you of what is currently happening in the District.

## **Projects in the District/Update:**

In our last newsletter, January 2024, we notified rate payers that the Tommy Circle main line/service line project would begin the beginning of 2024. Due to permit delays, we unfortunately were unable to start work at the time specified. Meanwhile however, District Staff were able to begin marking and identifying specific work that is required for this project.

We are pleased to announce that all permits have been received and work began in early June. The work will cause some congestion in the Judette Avenue and Tommy Circle area. The work is expected to continue through Summer and possibly into early Fall.

\*There may be some interruption of traffic that may happen during this work, so be safe — and make the District workers safe, too.

## **Other News:**

During the last few months, the District has been busy trying to bring two of our inactive Wells back to production status. This work is still in the process however, we are working hard to get these Wells back online to provide more safe and clean drinking water for our customers. When these Wells are returned to service, they will be able to add an additional 1200 gallons per minute (GPM) combined to our system. This will ensure everyone will be able to stay cool in their pools this summer.

Attached is the copy of the 2023 Consumer Confidence Report (CCR) for Florin County Water District. This report is required by the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) to highlight the quality of the District's drinking water and ensure the District's water meets and exceeds all EPA standards. Since the District was established in 1959, it has been the goal and accomplishment to provide clean, good safe water to the Florin area. Florin County Water District is approximately 2.5 square miles and services over 2,100 customers.

## **2024 Board of Director Elections:**

Are you interested in serving on the Board of Directors and help shape the future of Florin County Water District? The Florin County Water District Board of Directors have three (3) seats up for election this year. Each candidate must meet the following qualifications for office as specified in the principal act under which the District is organized (Water Code sections 30000 et seq.)

For questions regarding this Newsletter or any other concerns in the District please email our office at Office@Florincountywd.org or by calling our office at **916-383-0808**.

You are welcome to attend Board Meetings held on the 2<sup>nd</sup> Monday of every month (except for Holidays then it is the 2<sup>nd</sup> Tuesday) at 7:00P.M. Meetings are conducted in the District Office located at 7090 McComber Street. Agendas are posted on-line and at the District Office 72 hours in advance.

Visit our website: www.florincountywd.org